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The Parish Council

Chair: Robert James
Vice Chair: Gerry Slora

Councillors:
Eileen Edwards, James Gordon,
Bernard Keavy & Claire Monks

County Councillor: Penny-Anne O’Donnell
District Councillor: Anne Parry

The next Parish Council meeting

will be on
Monday 19% July at 7.30pm

By this point we hope that anyone who wishes will be

able to join us in person

For more news from the Parish Council visit

www.moretonmorrellpc.co.uk

KEEP UP TO DATE

www.facebook.com/Moretonmorrellpaddox



Village Welcome Pack

The Village Welcome Pack is available to anyone who is new to the
village or is perhaps returning after a spell away.

If you would like to obtain a copy please contact

Jane Cleeton: cleejl @btinternet.com

Or call 01926 651529
Or visit www.moretonmorrellpc.co.uk to download.

Herald by Audio

Get your Herald by
audio

A service that helps people with
sight issues keep up-to-date with
the news and views in the Herald
has capacity to take on extra
listeners and Its FREE.

Stratford talking newspapers for
the Blind delivers an audio
version of the newspaper to
homes allowing people who are
blind or whose eyesight is
deteriorating to stay up-to-date.

Maureen Beckett who runs the
free service said "you don’t have
to be blind to receive it, if your
eyesight is failing and isn’t as
good as it was, or deteriorating,
then you get the service we
provide, free of charge!

You get a free speaker and we

come and tell you how to work it,
and a memory stick is then sent
every week to keep you in contact
with your district and local events.

A memory stick is put in a pouch
after the latest Herald is recorded
and taken to the sorting office on
Thursday and in normal
circumstances listeners will
receive it on a Friday. Each
listener has three memory sticks
so if one is not returned on time
they will still get another in the
post with that week’s latest news.

To find out more about the service
call Maureen Beckett on Stratford
299347.

One recipient said, “Very useful
because when you're talking to
your relations there are no stony
silences, because you can always
talk about what you heard from
Stratford Talking News.”



News from the Parish Council

In May, the Parish Council met in
person for the first time since
March 2020 and held the the
Parish Annual Meeting, the AGM
and the normal Parish Council
Meeting. We were pleased to be
joined by our new County
Councillor, Penny-Anne
O’Donnell. We received reports
from various groups and
associations who receive grants
from the Parish Council, and they,
as well as the Chairman’s report,
are on
www.moretonmorrellpc.co.uk.
Cllr Rob James was re-elected as
Chair, with CllIr Gerry Slora as
Vice-Chair. During the Parish
Council meeting we discussed
some important matters including
improving signage at the playing
field and the issue of litter.

We will be holding a ‘Village
Celebration Picnic’ in September
as an official opening of the
playing field — watch this space
for further details. We continue to
be delighted by the number of
people using the playing field, but
are aware of the ongoing issue of
litter and are investigating the

purchase of new bins. We will be
organising another litter pick
later in the year — in the
meantime, please do make use of
the bins in and around the village
or take your litter home. Please
also be aware that the gym
equipment is for age 14+ and that
dogs should be kept on leads in
the playing field.

The Village Hall Committee
received grants from SDC during
the pandemic and are now keen to
hear from people who would like
to join them in deciding how this
money should be spent, and how
the Village Hall can be best used
in future. There will be a meeting
later in June, the date will be
advertised when it’s finalised.

We have commissioned a leaflet
identifying some of the more
popular, and lesser known, walks
around the village to continue to
encourage people to make the
most of our beautiful
surroundings.

The next meeting is on 19 July at
7.30pm, by which point we hope
that anyone who wishes will be
able to join us in person.

Moreton Morrell is on . NeXtdoo

Discover your neighbourhood!

Visit nextdoor.co.uk
or download the app



http://www.moretonmorrellpc.co.uk

County Councillor Penny-Anne O’Donnell

I would like to
start by
thanking each
and every one
of you who
turned out to
vote on May
6" and for
engaging in

our local elections.

I feel truly humbled to have been

selected and elected to represent

you at Warwickshire County Council

and will endeavour to be a strong

voice for all of you.

My predecessor Cllr Anne Parry is

certainly a hard act to follow!

As we look to a world with less

restrictions it is of note that 70%of
residents in Warwickshire have had
their first jab and the current Covid
Rates in Warwickshire overall are
16/100,000 in comparison with
England 32/100,000. Our NHS and
military team and volunteers are
simply incredible.

This year of challenges has
reminded us just how vital
community is and how a strong
community is the beating heart of a
village. Let me know if I can help
your community project.

The Warwickshire County Council
Councillors’ Grant Fund is now live
and open for applications. The Fund
is aimed at community and
voluntary organisations and
provides each of the County’s
Councillors with funding to support
small-scale projects within their
division.

www.warwickshire.gov.uk/cllrgrants
So if you think your community
project would benefit from my
support please register to find out
more via the Eventbrite links below:
https://wee-cgfw-june-
Oth.eventbrite.co.uk https://wece-cgfw
-june-7th.eventbrite.co.uk

Read more: https://
www.warwickshire.gov.uk/news/
article/2134/funding-opportunity-for-
local-groups-to-support-mental-health
-and-wellbeing

I look forward to meeting many of
you in person as restrictions
continue to lift

Please note my contact details:
penny-anneodonnell
@warwickshire.gov.uk

Tel: 07392260141

Twitter: @pennyanneod
Instagram: pennyanneodonnell
Facebook : Cllr Penny-Anne
O’Donnell

Stay Safe and well.

Penny-Anne O’Donnell

County Councillor Wellesbourne
Division & Cabinet Support for
Education.
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From the Allotments

As I mentioned in my last
report in the Villager, one
outcome from the pandemic
and all its restrictions has been
a major increase in interest in
gardening in all its forms.
Indeed internet suppliers of
plants were inundated in 2020
and many ran out of supply.

Those who may have seen
Countryfile recently will know
that they have launched a UK
wide campaign to get people
growing — something worthy of
support.

We have 100% occupancy of our
village allotments this year with
a number of new enthusiastic
growers joining our ranks.

Successful growing comes with
a great deal of work and quite a
bit of frustration (why do weeds
grow so fast!) but is enormously
satisfying. Working in the
garden or allotment is great
exercise with the added
advantage of being close to
nature. When I was in full time
work, there was nothing better
at the end of a stressful day
than to get out into the garden
for a while. A bit of energetic
digging can do a power of good.

Whilst we are up to 100%

occupation of our allotments
currently, there is likely to be
some vacancies for next year
due to house moves and the
like. So do contact me if you are
interested and get your name
down if such vacancies arise.

As for this year, well it has been
a curious and challenging
spring, with no rain to speak of
in April and very cold nights
and then seemingly constant
wet in May.

Despite that there has been
much activity and now excellent
growing conditions. Roll on an
excellent summer.

John Moverley
01926 651726
John@dunmovin.co.uk




Nature Watch

By Steve Harvey

As I scribble this we’re nearly at
the end of a turbulent Spring.
Hawthorn buds are fit to burst.
The Keck or Cow Parsley jostles
with Nettles and Comfrey. Unless
its really cold Spring slips in then
gallops through. We recently tried
Nettles in a risotto. Not a
particularly strong flavour but
packed full of goodness.

The Wild Arums are
flowering,their long pointed green
sheathes waiting for flies to
pollinate them. They’re also
known as Cuckoo Pint as they
flower around the time you might
hear the Cuckoo. Good luck with
that! I did hear and see one a
couple of years ago.

My early potatoes are loving the
rain (unlike me) and growing like
mad. The Rat is still doing sterling
stuff in the compost heap for
hardly any reward. Just like
having a small JCB in there (other
digger are available).

I see the Fox most nights. I think
its a dog Fox coming alone. Wish
the Vixen and cubs would arrive.
There was a baby Rabbit in the
garden the other day. It would
have just fitted into the palm of
your hand. It was using the gap in
the wood store door as a bolt hole.
These little Rabbits or ‘kittens’ are
on their own very quickly. With

the Fox and a few cats around
here it will have to sharpen up a

bit.

The Swallows chase each other
across the sky over the cottages.
At the moment there’s three of
them like last year. Its an odd
number so I hope more turn up.
House Martins are back over
Tachbrook and Moreton Morrell.
I didn’t see many last year. I'm
seeing more Swifts though, at
least 15 were up zooming about
over Newbold Comyn.

Been lucky enough to see Hares
recently, one down the lane near
us and another on a farm down
the Fosse. It was on that farm I
also had a Wheatear fly in front of
me joined by another. The name
comes from Anglo-Saxon for
‘white rump’ So its more like a
‘white rear’ than a ‘wheatear’. The
old books I have say they breed in
small numbers around here so,
maybe, they have increased. Hope
so only ever seen a couple of
them.

Now my extended family of
Jackdaws are working hard
feeding young at the mo. The
braver ones stalk me in the
garden to get my attention -
always works. Love watching
them up close when I boost their
food supplies. There’s a dominant
one that raises its head and neck
feathers making it look bigger.



Nature Watch

That one arrives with a squawk
and barges another Jackdaw out
of the way as it flies into it on the
lawn. There’s one I feel sorry for
that has a bad leg or foot. It
almost lays down on the outhouse
roof to take the weight off its leg.
Its done that for a couple of years
now so its coping but must be in
pain. There’s a happy bonded
couple that land on the lawn, both

calling and both with head
feathers raised. One will bow
down to the ground while the
other one nuzzles into it. Its a
proper complex little group full of
character. Nice to watch up close.

Follow me on
Instagram -
steviespics56

Pick it up!

Whatever some people may believe, there’s no such thing as the

dog poo fairy. So dog walkers, bag that poo - any rubbish bin will do.
(This includes Box Field)

Together let’s put an end to this offensive, harmful litter.




Your Church

I was recently invited to present a
report to the Annual Parish
Meeting. The following is an
extract from this.

“Thank you for the opportunity to
present this brief report on
certainly a turbulent and
unprecedented time since the last
report in 2019. There has been so
much tragedy and challenge and
the effects will be long lasting.
Whilst we have done our best to
maintain services during the
period, sadly we had to cease
these for a short while for all the
right reasons during the strict
lockdown. However we were
determined to ensure your church
remained open every day for
private prayer and reflection and
we have seen many villagers take
this opportunity.

During much of this time, we also
were without a vicar but very
fortunate to have a band of people
who have helped in so many ways
to ensure things ran as smoothly
as possible. As you will almost
certainly know, we do now have a
new vicar in Lynda Lilley and I
know she is looking forward to
getting to know as many as
possible as restrictions ease.

The church has faced a serious
financial challenge with the loss of
regular income sources and in
2020, we faced the danger of
using all our reserves. Thankfully
a grant application to the Diocese

proved successful and helped and
we have been grateful for a
number of donations to help
mitigate matters. The situation on
annual income and expenditure
though remains very difficult
especially with the loss of room
income during the period and
collections. Also we have had a
ceiling fall in the building which
needs attention as resources
allow.

However we remain very
optimistic as things hopefully
return to more normal, room
bookings re-start and we have
plans for further fund raising
events and activities. Speaking of
fund raising, we record the
excellent support given to a
variety of fund raising activity in
late 2020. This included a very
successful craft fair held in the
church and surrounds and a carol
concert, although of course the
latter had restricted numbers due
to the pandemic. We also held a
really successful evening of carol
singing in the churchyard — a true
community event.



Your Church

This report would not be complete
without mention of Remembrance
Sunday and we do value the
support of the Parish Council in
laying a wreath and indeed the
village as a whole in supporting
on this special day. The service
prior to assembling at the
memorial had to be cancelled in
2020 but it was good to see so
many villagers in attendance for
the short ceremony leading up to
the two minutes of silence.

I have mentioned the churchyard
— a great asset to our village and it
is so good to see many take
advantage of it as a place to rest
and take time out from our
challenging world.

Finally I would mention that on
Sunday July 4t at 10.30am, we
will be holding a very special
service. We want to make this very
much a village event for us to say
thank you for all those who have
helped us all get through the
pandemic. We hope as many from
the village will feel able to join us
for this special service whatever
their beliefs or none”

John Moverley
Church Warden
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SUNDAY.
JULY 4"

A THANK YOU
SERVICE

On Sunday July 4™ we
are holding a very
special informal village
service in your church
here at Moreton Morrell
at 10.30am to say thank
you to all who have
helped us get through
the pandemic. Please do
make a note and join us
if you can. It is open to
all whatever your beliefs
or none and is a chance
for us all to reflect and
make our personal thank
you as well as remember
those who have suffered
and we have lost.




The College Update

Apprentice service
technician wins prize

Moreton Morrell student Lauren
Savage was awarded the silver
prize in a competition which
aimed to find the country’s top
land-based service technicians.
Lauren, 20, finished second
overall in the Land-based
Education and Training
Committee (LE-TEC) 2021
Technician of the Year
competition.

The former car mechanic is in the
first year of her land-based
service engineering
apprenticeship at Chandlers Farm
Equipment in Bristol.

Lauren said: “It’s been less than a
year since I took the plunge to go
into this industry, so to be
recognised in this way was a real
surprise.

“I had been a car mechanic
previously but knew that I loved
to work on tractors and so
decided to try a secure an
apprenticeship in the field.
“Chandlers Farm Equipment gave
me the opportunity and it’s been
very rewarding over the last few
months to support the agriculture
industry.”

Tim Hutchinson, course leader at
Moreton Morrell College said:
“When we heard the news we
were delighted for Lauren and she
is a fantastic ambassador for the
college and her employer.
“Individuals such as Lauren are
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helping to change gender
stereotypes regarding those who
can work in land-based service
engineering and agriculture more
generally.”

Lauren Savage and Tim
Hutchinson at Moreton Morrell
College

Moreton Morrell hosts top
equestrian event

Hundreds of event riders from
across the country visited
Moreton Morrell College to
compete in a prestigious
equestrian competition.

More than 280 competitors were
involved in the British Eventing
competition at the college, where
around 20 students were on hand
to support on the day with
dressage and show jumping
stewarding.

Two students in their final year of
the Equine Performance Coaching
degree at the college competed on
the day.

Jasmine Holmes, 21, and
Francois Heyns, 24, run Long



The College Update

Shot Stables in Rugby and have
continued day-to-day
management of the business
while completing their degrees.
Jasmine said: “I always try to
have a horse competing at
Moreton Morrell College
competitions. I've been studying
there since I was 15, and have
been competing for those six
years too. It’s close to home and a
well run event with a good
course.”

And Francois added: “The Equine
Performance Coaching degree is
perfectly in line with what I want
to do in my career. We’ve been
able to study while building our
new business. The studies have
been moulded around our
lifestyle and it’s all been tailored
to support us.”

Jasmine Holmes competing at
Moreton Morrell College (Credit:
wwuw.1stclassimages.com)
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Footballers visit FA
training centre to help
coaches earn licence

Young stars from the Leamington
FC Football Academy have been
helping the country’s top coaches
take the next step in their
development during a visit to
England’s national football centre.

Players from the academy, which
is run in partnership with
Moreton Morrell College, were
invited to support the UEFA B
Licence coaching courses taking
place at St George’s Park.

More than 20 players from the
academy travelled to the home of
England’s football teams and FA
education across the two days.
Dylan Diggle, 17, was one of the
players involved on the day and
said it was a great experience.

“It was really good. We were
coached by top level coaches who
are the best at what they do and
after seeing them in action it
made me realise it might be an
avenue I want to explore with my
career,” said Dylan.

“The pitches there were
immaculate and everyone loved
the experience.”

Mark Fogarty, Head of Football
Development at Leamington FC,
said: "It was a fantastic
opportunity for our players and
staff to experience some of the



The College Update

best facilities in world football at
St Georges Park and one that they
won't forget in a hurry.”

Leamington FC Academy players
training at St George’s Park

‘Hero’ floristry lecturer
nominated for prestigious
FE award

Moreton Morrell College floristry
lecturer Jane Benefield has been
hailed a ‘hero’ after being
shortlisted for a major Further
Education award.

She is one of the eight individuals
or organisations shortlisted for
the WorldSkills Hero category in
the TES FE Awards 2021.

The awards celebrate those
making remarkable contributions
to the FE sector and the World
Skills Hero award recognises the
dedicated professionals who go
the extra mile to support the
talented competitors who take
part in regional, national and
international skills competitions.

Jane has led the floristry
department at Moreton Morrell
College for 10 years and in that
time has supported more than 80
students to take part in
WorldSkills competitions.

She said: “I am passionate about
the WorldSkills competition and
proud of the work we have done
at the college mentoring students
through competitions over the
years.

“It’s an honour to have been
nominated and to have been
recognised by my peers and
judges in this way.

“Participation in the competitions
brings much more enrichment to
the learning experience than just
the honour of winning, it builds
vital confidence and practical,
presentation, employability and
entrepreneurial skills.”

Jane Benefield



Newbold Pacey & Ashorne WI

We’ve had a busy spring in
Newbold Pacey & Ashorne WI as
we emerged blinking from our
long winter lockdown.

We started

with an Easter

Saturday cake

sale under the

gazebo in our

secretary’s

front garden.

Out came the

bunting, WI

banners, WI

aprons and

one-way signs! And thankfully,
the sun. The queue snaked
around the Green, everyone
masked, 2m apart, clutching
containers and ‘correct change’.
No-one wanted to miss out on
homemade WI cakes and hot
cross buns and everything went
like hot cakes. We repeated this
successful endeavour in May,
raising much needed funds to
support our WI activities
programme.

Our April zoom speaker was Life
Coach, Liz Doyle who took us
through relaxation techniques,
encouraged us to let the past go,
practice forgiveness and release
our inner child. There was much
discussion and sharing of life
experiences and many of us
stayed online to chat for almost

an hour after the speaker had left.

She certainly got us thinking.
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In May we held our Annual
Meeting, elected our new
President, Helen Oakley and had
a fun quiz trying to guess which of
our members lived behind which
front door. We also collected a
car boot full of food items for the
LWS Night Shelter Food Appeal
in Leamington. We will be
collecting again in June.

Our Craft Group has been busy
knitting bonding squares, tiny
cardigans and

hats for the

tiny patients in

the special care

baby units

across

Warwickshire

hospitals.

Our Walking

Group has

enjoyed a

couple of lovely spring rambles: 4
-miles from Harbury around
Ufton Pools and another around
Newbold Comyn. Lovely
opportunities to chat with two of
the five new members we have
signed up — zoom is great but you
can’t beat face to face. Since April
we have recruited members from
Ashorne, Ladbrook, Lighthorne
Rough, Moreton Morrell and
Shipston proving that you don’t
necessarily have to live in our
village to join our WI.



Newbold Pacey & Ashorne WI

This month, we’ve taken on an
allotment in Gooseberry Fields,
Ashorne and have been busy
clearing it of thistles and covering
it in cardboard. Its tough work
but we hope it will pay dividends
when we follow the ‘no-dig’
method ready for planting in the
autumn.

Our 13 June zoom speaker is Di
Vernon (retired midwife now
glass worker and blacksmith) who
will be talking to us from her
Nuneaton smithy sharing the
beautiful, creative metal and glass
items she makes.

Our 8 July meeting will be our
first face to face WI meeting in
Ashorne Village Hall for 16
months. Our committee is
making plans to ensure we will be
Covid compliant in our venue but
are very excited at the prospect of
seeing everyone! We have booked
Cotswold artist, Irene Tyack who
will be sharing her creations with
Yellow Hat Tribe characters and
of course there will be tea and
homemade cake for everyone.

In terms of wider WI activities:
later in July, some of our
members are having a try at
paddle boarding on the Leam and
in August others are off to
Windsor for the day with
Johnsons Coaches and other
Warwickshire WI members. In
October we’re looking forward to

booking in for lunch and chats
with Reverend Richard Coles and
in March 2022 for the same with
Wildlife Garden Designer and TV
presenter, Joel Ashton. There’s
always something to look forward
to with the WI.

We are very much open for new
members and guests — contact
Trish by phone for a chat or email
npandawi@gmail.com if you'd
like to find out more.

For a membership fee of less than
£1 per week, members can expect
11 meetings per year and
Federation and National WI
magazines without extra cost.
Opportunities to sign up for extra
trips, talks and workshops run by
Warwickshire Federation, W1
Denman online and other WIs
will be at your own cost. As a WI
member you are part of the
largest women’s voluntary
organisation in the world. There
are around 206,000 members in
6,200 WIs across the UK.

Stay well, stay safe everyone.

Trish Handsley, Secretary
01926 651978

Newbold Pacey & Ashorne WI
npandawi@gmail.com
Facebook: Newbold Pacey &
Ashorne WI — Warwickshire
Instagram:
@Newboldpaceyandashornewi
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Switch and Save

Dear all

Thank you for your support in the
Winter Switch & Save scheme.
With your help we achieved our
best results ever helping over
6000 residents to switch their
supplier and save money. The
winning supplier will deliver
electricity from 100% renewable
sources meaning that we also
managed help the environment as
well.

But there is no time to stop. The
next scheme starts today and yet
again we need your help to spread
the word to our residents and help
them and the environment.

Please continue your important
work to help raise people out of
fuel debt and help combat climate
change.

See below for the News Bulletin
with all the details:

Save money on your gas
and electricity bills:
Warwickshire Switch and
Save is back to help you.

Warwickshire Residents are now
encouraged to join the latest Big
Community Switch to see how
much they could save.

Residents have already saved over
£1.5 million on their gas and
electricity bills and thousands of
tonnes of CO2 due to the
electricity being supplied by
renewable sources.
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Warwickshire County Council has
opened its 10t reverse auction in
an effort to help its residents save
money on their energy bills.
Using their collective bargaining
power, residents can increase
competition amongst energy
providers and secure better
energy prices. The Council is
continuing its partnership with
iChoosr to use their expertise in
negotiating with energy providers
to secure the best prices for
residents.

In the last reverse auction period,
there was a 30% increase in
residents participating in the
scheme, making it one of the most
successful to date and ensuring
that more residents than ever
before are getting the best price
for their gas and electricity.
Residents can register their
interest in the scheme before the
auction begins.

Those who have registered their
interest will then be given a
personalised offer showing how
much they could be save by
switching. If the householder is
happy with the deal they can then
proceed and switch suppliers
totally free of charge.

Over 24200 households in
Warwickshire have registered
with the scheme and 6,200 have
made the switch and saved a
combined amount of £1.5 million
on their gas and electricity bills as



Switch and Save

the scheme continues in its
popularity.

Rob Powell, the Council’s
Strategic Director for Resources,
said: “Some residents will be
paying too much, particularly if
they haven’t switched supplier for
a while, so I'd encourage everyone
not to delay and sign up now.

“In the last reverse auction, many
of those who registered were
eligible for a saving on their
energy bills.

"For the County Council this is a
double win as not only are we
helping residents to make
considerable savings and also
encouraging greener, renewable
sources of energy is helping
address the climate change
emergency.”

In recent years, some of the
winning suppliers have offered
100% Green energy giving
residents peace of mind when
considering their environmental
footprint. This trend seems set to
continue with more and more
companies becoming more
environmentally aware.

The amount of money that can be
saved will vary depending on the
customer’s current tariff, payment
method, consumption and the
winning bid. There is no
guarantee that an offer will be the
cheapest, but the model aims to
ensure the majority of
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participants are offered lower
annual energy bills than they are
on currently.

Residents who want to take part
in this fantastic initiative should
visit:

https://
bigcommunityswitch.co.uk/
warwickshire/landing

and have their latest energy bill to
hand as they will need the details
during the registration process.
Registration opens on Tuesday 30
March 2021. The auction takes
place on 18 May 2021, with
individual offers posted or
emailed to residents from 31 May
2021. Registration closes 29 June
2021 for online registration and
22 June 2021 for paper
registrations.

If residents want support
registering or want more
information about the scheme,
they can call the customer service
desk at Act On Energy 0800 988
2881 or, alternatively, call iChoosr
on 0800 048 8439, lines will be
open Mon - Fri 8.00am -
5.30pm.and an advisor will be
available to help.

So what are you waiting for?
Don’t delay, sign up now: https://
bigcommunityswitch.co.uk/
warwickshire/landing

For more information about the
scheme visit https://
www.warwickshire.gov.uk/
switchandsave



https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fbigcommunityswitch.co.uk%2Fwarwickshire%2Flanding&data=04%7C01%7Cpaulcoxon%40warwickshire.gov.uk%7Ca7c767386685433069ba08d891555f55%7C88b0aa0659274bbba89389cc2713ac82%7C0%7C0%7C6374191431428509
https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fbigcommunityswitch.co.uk%2Fwarwickshire%2Flanding&data=04%7C01%7Cpaulcoxon%40warwickshire.gov.uk%7Ca7c767386685433069ba08d891555f55%7C88b0aa0659274bbba89389cc2713ac82%7C0%7C0%7C6374191431428509
https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fbigcommunityswitch.co.uk%2Fwarwickshire%2Flanding&data=04%7C01%7Cpaulcoxon%40warwickshire.gov.uk%7Ca7c767386685433069ba08d891555f55%7C88b0aa0659274bbba89389cc2713ac82%7C0%7C0%7C6374191431428509
https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fbigcommunityswitch.co.uk%2Fwarwickshire%2Flanding&data=04%7C01%7Cpaulcoxon%40warwickshire.gov.uk%7Ca7c767386685433069ba08d891555f55%7C88b0aa0659274bbba89389cc2713ac82%7C0%7C0%7C6374191431428509
https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fbigcommunityswitch.co.uk%2Fwarwickshire%2Flanding&data=04%7C01%7Cpaulcoxon%40warwickshire.gov.uk%7Ca7c767386685433069ba08d891555f55%7C88b0aa0659274bbba89389cc2713ac82%7C0%7C0%7C6374191431428509
https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fbigcommunityswitch.co.uk%2Fwarwickshire%2Flanding&data=04%7C01%7Cpaulcoxon%40warwickshire.gov.uk%7Ca7c767386685433069ba08d891555f55%7C88b0aa0659274bbba89389cc2713ac82%7C0%7C0%7C6374191431428509
https://www.warwickshire.gov.uk/switchandsave
https://www.warwickshire.gov.uk/switchandsave
https://www.warwickshire.gov.uk/switchandsave

Transport

Dial a Ride UBUS service in Moreton Morrell

The UBUS dial a ride community transport service operates
in Moreton Morrell and surrounding areas on Mondays,
Wednesdays & Fridays between 09:30 - 14:30.

UBUS is available to anyone who struggles to access public
transport due to mobility issues, health problems or due to
infrequent or no public transport.

Travel locally or into Stratford upon Avon to go shopping, visit
friends or attend social groups.

Single journey fate: £2.90 | Return fare: £5.80

To register with UBUS or for more information please call
01789 264491 between 09:30 - 14:30 on weekdays.
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Community

y T HJ DECOR: PAINTER & DECORATOR,
| ’,’J Interior & Exterior work undertaken
{ Free Estimates

Reasonable prices and friendly service
No job too small
Lyndon Bufton
> Mobile: 07531005579 Phone: 01926 737079

We need your clothes and shoes

Don’t forget the school has a hungry clothes monster... or a
recycling bin if you prefer!

Have your children outgrown their clothes or shoes or perhaps
you need some space for your summer wardrobe! If you have
any bedding, clothing or shoes that no longer fit or you simply no
longer want or can be bothered to repair! why not feed the blue
bin located opposite the main reception entrance to school.

The bin is emptied by an external company and the school is
paid an amount depending on the weight of the clothing.

The Silver Line is a helpline for older people that offers information,
friendship and advice 24 hours day, 365 days a year.

Originally founded by Dame Esther Rantzen, it is the only national, free
and confidential helpline for older people in the UK.

The Silver Line also offers telephone and letter befriending by matching
up a Silver Liner to a volunteer for regular conversation.

So if anyone is lying awake at night - or feeling .
lonely at anytime - or is worried about a =

problem that they have - and think thata chat / The Silver Line N\
with someone friendly who cares might help, helpline for older people
please call The Silver Line on 08004708090 7

0800 4708090 www.thesilverline.org.uk -
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http://www.thesilverline.org.uk/

Community

The Room

This new facility is suitable for
small gatherings, meetings and regular events.

To make an enquiry or to book The Room please contact
contact.tramm@gmail.com

or visit the website for more details
www. midfosse.co.uk/moreton-morrell-holy-cross/the-room

The Church of the Holy Cross, Main Street, Moreton Morrell, Warwick CV35 9AL

Help us make The Villager!

Please continue to send your news, events, letters, photos, stories

and comments by email to cleetonjane@gmail.com

The deadline for the next edition is
31° July 2021

This is your magazine, please do contribute in any way you can.

Extra copies of The Villager are left in the church

and a copy is online at www.moretonmorrellpc.co.uk
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